FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information:
· How many traffic wardens were operational in your borough between January 1st 2020 and July 31st 2020?
A monthly average of 47 for the period requested.

· What was their combined payroll cost?
£806,783

· How many parking tickets were issued in that time period?
1/1/2020 to 31/7/2020

Penalty Charge Notices (PCN’s) Issued - 21,317  

Warnings Issued 5,278 

Please note, at the start of the national lockdown a decision was taken to relax some parking restrictions and Parking Enforcement was considerably reduced. However, enforcement continued against vehicles deemed to be parked dangerously and inconsiderately to support the city and those working through this difficult time. As part of the gradual return to full enforcement and to be fair, warning fines were issued to vehicles observed to be parked in breach of a parking restriction. 

· How much was collected in fines in that time period? 
£473,990

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
